Parks, Lakes, Recreation, and Tourism: MINUTES for 31 March 2021
To be held via Zoom, 7pm, 26 May 2021:
Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6321083318…
Meeting ID: 632 108 3318
Passcode: PLRT
One tap mobile
+13126266799,,6321083318#,,,,*844807# US (Chicago)
+16465588656,,6321083318#,,,,*844807# US (New York)
Dial by your location
+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)
+1 646 558 8656 US (New York)
+1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC)
+1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)
+1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose)
+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)
Meeting ID: 632 108 3318
Passcode: 844807
Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kibtbiiRU

· Call meeting to order
· Gene Centi - present
· Ralph Palcovic - present
· Chris Cernak – present
· Jenn Sturgess - absent
· Amanda French -present
· Barb DeLuca - present
· Rachel Simonds - present
· Items to discuss:
1. Memorial Day parade finalizations – 
· 28 groups to participate. Howard Dutcher from the fire department will be managing traffic control. The plan is to start at WUFS then travel up to 29a/10 north to county highway 112/111 where parade will disband.
· Additional individuals have interest in participating (Herb and Mike Taylor). Suggest that the individuals come to the staging, they are welcome to participate.
· Golf course may not be in the parade.
· Parade route has been posted on Facebook.
· Gene has small flags to hand out to parade participants.
· Staging to begin at 8:30am with Barb, Amanda, Ralph, Gene, and another member of the fire department helping to organize.
· Gene suggested we should communicate more with the lake associations to get them involved in this event and others. Ralph suggested we can follow the pages on Facebook to help them with communication and could look at creating Facebook events to share/invite. Barb suggests Fulton County Area News.
2. Fireworks
· Fireworks company will adjust the display to our budget. Gene is looking at three to five thousand in terms of budget. 
· Ralph suggests doing fireworks on Labor Day to avoid conflicts with Pine Lake/Canada Lake July 4th displays.
· Option to have them from behind the firehouse to be seen in “downtown” Caroga Lake.
· Microbrewery – considerable work to do on interior of the facility. Ralph believes their objective to be running by end of summer. Will need to consider parking, etc., for fireworks event.
· May also ask Abdella and CAC to look into launching the fireworks from behind the post office and talk to see if we can work with them for parking, etc. Gene will call Abdella and Rick Ruby.
· Ralph proposes a resolution of PLRT sponsoring the fireworks for Labor Day weekend, the Saturday evening of Labor Day weekend, Saturday, September 4th, locally for the Caroga Lake area. Pending permissions, and authorizations, and permits, we should move forward with a cost not to exceed five thousand dollars. All in favor.
3. Upcoming event in July with Paradise Ranch – this event may not happen.
4. Golf course update – doing better than expected. Temporary buildings are up and running. Currently have 30 golf carts borrowed; still waiting on our golf carts that are supposed to be here by June 11. Membership is up.
5. Flags: I [Jenn] spoke with Matt Hillock from North Country Electrical, he will put the flags up again this year. Thank you Matt and his crew for donating their time. Gene got new fiberglass poles for the flags. They are ready to go. He is going to put them along the parade route first, work down towards Wheelerville, and go from there.
6. Updates on:
· Welcome Booklets: They are completed and printed. We ended up with 32 pages for a total of 34 Ads (4 half-page ads). The cost went up from $3600 to $4901. I have started collecting the payments for the advertisers. The Town Board has contributed $750 (I misspoke at the last meeting as to how much the town has contributed in the past). Fulton Montgomery Chamber funds was a total of $1000. The PLRT has a total of $492.35 to cover for the Golf course ad, calendar, map, cover and the PLRT.
· Father’s Day Fishing Derby: Jim’s Bait Shop will be donating gift certificates for the children. About a week or so beforehand I [Jenn] will call him and let him know how many kids are signed up. If we could just confirm weigh in stations for the public, I’ve [Jenn] been asked a few times. Chris: everything is set up with registration, flyers. Ending at fish and game club. Needs info from Gene about the Canada Lake people interested in helping with the weigh stations. Weigh stations: Association beach on East Caroga, Scott Horton’s dock on West Caroga, Canada Lake TBD; trying for another on Green Lake (Jenn will follow up, possibly Bruce Busch). Ralph will be able to bring over the flags etc. for the weigh stations. Chris also needs measuring boards or scales. Will borrow these from the Fire Department. Next step is to go over weigh station process. Runnings donated a slew of fishing gear for the tournament. Jim’s Bait Shop donating too. There will be a package for each kid that registers. Fish and Game Club has a raffle going on for fish stocking and will be available to sell tickets for that on that day. For the tournament registration, there are paper forms out as well as online google form. Chris will edit PLRT Facebook page after the Memorial Day parade to highlight the fishing tournament.
· Summer Farmer’s Market – Chris said they are not coming back; they required everyone to have insurance, etc. Suggested that we make a plan reach out to vendors in the off-season. Will also need to check with CAC as it was previously help in their parking lot.
· Hometown Heroes Project: I [Jenn] have been in contact with a member of the CRG James Hannanis. He has set this program up in Gloversville and gave me a ton of information on this project. Unfortunately, I do not think this is something that can be done and put up this year. If someone would like to try, please feel free to. You can reach out to me and I will put you into contact with James. There is a ton of administration work that needs to be done first and foremost. This is a costly project. How Gloversville is handling it is by charging the cost to the person/family/representative of the flag with a small charge on top of that, that small charge goes back into the city for city projects, which I think if we are able to would be a good idea to help fund other projects throughout the town. National Grid would also need to be contacted for permission to use the poles along with NYS DOT. Again, I can work on this over the fall/winter unless someone would like to give it a go. This may need a couple people to pull off.
· Summer Youth Program: We have had a couple meetings with Colleen Ricciardi regarding the program. She will be continuing as the Director. The program will be held outside at north side of town hall under a tent. The program this year will be a little different than in the past due to COVID restrictions. I understand at this time the limitations are getting more lenient however, this specific program is considered a “camp” program and those restrictions have not changed. There will be four counselors, Shar Wager for summer school and Colleen for summer school and camp director.
· Ralph wants to add solar lights and flags for the garden area at Washington Square intersection. He has had some items donated for it.
7. Public Comment – no comments, only two members of the public present
8. Amanda motion to close. Ralph seconded.
Rachel Simonds
Secretary PLRT
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